El Camino Real Master Naturalist
December 13, 2012
Minutes of Meeting
 

El Camino Real chapter of Milam County met at Fisher's Lake in Gause, Texas.  There was no agenda and just a short meeting.
 

Those present were:  Katherine Bedrich, Chip Colley, Sherry Colley, Ann Collins, Linda Jo Conn, Jeanette Patschke, John Pruett, Cindy Bolch, Lucy Coward, Paula Engelhardt, Debbi Harris, Pat Holley, Janice Johnson, Dorothy Mayer, Cindy McDaniels, Gary McDaniels, Kim Summers, Cindy Travis, and Don Travis.  Guests included:  Brenda Pruett, Charlie Bedrich, Dale Kruse, Jay Holley, and Brian Holley.
 

President Katherine Bedrich recapped the year and complimented the group on their many successes.  It was announced that The El Camino Real de los Tejas National HistoricTrail, with Executive Director Steven Gonzales, has agreed to partnering with the Chapter.  He would like to work with us on a possible project at Apache Pass collecting data on the flora and fauna found there.
 

Debbi Harris encouraged the group to get their hours for the year submitted by January 2, 2013.  There will be a new form and many of the categories that were admissible previously will no longer be permitted under new state guidelines. 
 

Volunteer hours and Advanced Training hours for the month of November and the year to date were reported by Debbi Harris.  Also the hours accumulated from the beginning of the chapter were announced. 

 

There are two forms that must be on file for each member, a data sheet and an annual form for Texas Agrilife Extension used for background checks.
 

Dues need to be paid to Cindy Bolch in the amount of $20.00.
 

Kim Summers received her milestone pin, a bronze dragonfly, for completing 250 hours of volunteer service.  Congratulations, Kim.
 

Thank you cards were sent to Wayne Fisher and Kit Worley.  Get well cards were sent to Sandra O'Donnell and Donna Lewis.
 

The group enjoyed a rousing Christmas gift exchange and a delicious meal.
 

Respectfully submitted by  Ann Collins, Secretary
